Ruby Brown has announced her retirement from Eggleston Youth Centers, Inc.
Board of Directors, effective December 31st, 2023.

Mrs. Brown has served with distinction on Eggleston’s Board of Director’s since
2003. During her two decades as a board member, Mrs. Brown has served as
President and Vice President. “Her commitment to service in providing the highest
standards of quality care to children and families is immeasurable”, stated Eggleston
Executive Director, Clarence Brown.

Under her leadership and board participation, Eggleston added two new program
divisions: Mental Health and Substance Use Disorders. She was instrumental in
helping Eggleston achieve national accreditation of all its program divisions. Her
ethos of high character, respect, trustworthiness and the uplifting of underserved
and marginalized communities, has left an indelible legacy of a true servant; to be
emulated by all who will follow in her footsteps.

“I will always be grateful to Mrs. Brown for her belief and trust in me and her sage
advice provided whenever | needed someone to consult with regarding major
decisions that could impact the future of Eggleston”, stated Clarence Brown,

Executive Director.

In celebration of Eggleston’s 50th anniversary, Mrs. Brown will be honored with the
agency’s Lifetime Achievement Award at its upcoming banquet, scheduled for
October 5th, 2024. Ruby is a proud graduate of Howard University and a member of
Holman United Methodist Church. She retired from Westside Regional Center in
2015 after twenty-seven years of distinguished service. Eggleston is proud to award
Mrs. Brown the honorary title of Chair Emeritus.

THANK YOU FOR
20 YEARS OF SERVICE
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